OPEN ACCESS


Nomination of Lorne Becker for re-election as Co-Chair 

from October 2008
-----Original Message-----

From: Hans van der Wouden [mailto:j.vanderwouden@erasmusmc.nl]

Sent: 14 December 2007 07:40

To: Jini Hetherington

Subject: nominating Lorne

Dear Jini,

I would like to nominate Lorne to stand for a second term as Co-Chair of the Steering Group. He has shown excellent skills and enthusiasm, enjoys the work and has time available to continue fulfilling this important function. Lorne told me he would be willing to stand again. Please let me know if you need more from me.

Best wishes

Hans (Johannes C van der Wouden)



From: Grant, Adrian [mailto:a.grant@abdn.ac.uk] 
Sent: 09 January 2008 12:58
To: Lorne Becker; Jini Hetherington
Cc: Hans van der Wouden
Subject: RE: Co-chair election in Vellore
Dear Jini
 

As one of Lorne's nominators, I have read his statement and confirm that it is true to the best of my knowledge.
 

Best wishes 

Adrian



From: Lorne Becker [mailto:lornebecker@tampabay.rr.com] 
Sent: 09 January 2008 12:51
To: Jini Hetherington
Cc: 'Hans van der Wouden'; 'Grant, Adrian'
Subject: Co-chair election in Vellore
Dear Jini

I am pleased to accept Hans’s nomination of me as co-chair for a second term.  I’ve attached a Word document with my responses to the questions.

Lorne

(1) How long have you been contributing to the work of The Cochrane Collaboration, and how did you first become involved?

I heard about the Collaboration from a colleague in the Department of Family Practice at University of Toronto in 1994, and was intrigued by the possibilities.  Although I was not a registered attendee, I stopped in at the second Cochrane Colloquium in Hamilton, Canada and met briefly with Chris Silagy who told me of the activities of the Primary Health Care Field, and recruited me to be the US representative for the Field.    Shortly thereafter, I submitted my first protocol (Antibiotics for Acute Bronchitis), and eventually succeeded Chris as convenor of the Primary Health Care Field.

(2) Have you helped to prepare or bring into practice a Cochrane Review? If so, what was your involvement?

I was first author on the initial version of the review on antibiotics for acute bronchitis. Since that time, I have considered it more important to bring along new Cochrane authors than to be first author on additional reviews.  I therefore recruited a colleague to assume the lead author role for revisions of the antibiotics review, and continued as one of the review co-authors.  I took a similar co-author/mentor role in 2 additional reviews   (Bronchodilators for Acute Bronchitis, and Family Support for Smoking Cessation), and have served as a mentor but not co-author on several others.  I am currently working on a protocol for a new review on “Iron for Restless Legs Syndrome” with my daughter, a neurologist specializing in sleep disorders, who will be the first author.
(3) What experience do you have of committee work (particularly at the policy-setting level) nationally, internationally, and within The Cochrane Collaboration? 

International – I have been a member of the Cochrane Steering Group for the past 4 years and for portions of that time I have been a member the Monitoring and Registration Group, the Publishing Policy Group, the Executive, and the Umbrella Reviews Working Group. I have been a member of the Research Committee of the World Organization of National Academies of Family Medicine (WONCA) for the past 3 years, and was a participant and presenter in the meeting organized by that group in 2004 in Kingston Canada to recommend future directions for family medicine research.    I was a founding board member (1979-93) of the Ambulatory Sentinel Practice Network – a network of US and Canadian family physicians organized to conduct collaborative research projects – and chaired the organization’s Information Technology Task Force for 4 years. I was a founding board member and chaired the Strategic Planning Committee of the Family Physicians Inquiries Network (an organization that aims to identify the most important clinical questions and provide evidence-based answers) for 3 years.  I was an associate editor and a member of the editorial board of “Family Practice” for 4 years and am currently a member of the editorial board of “Evidence-Based Child Health”.

National - I was a member of the board of directors of the Society of Teachers of Family Medicine (STFM) for 4 years (1984-89).  I spent 1 year as a member of the committee responsible for planning the STFM annual meeting. I was a member of the STFM Research Committee for 8 years and served as committee chair for 4 of these years.  I was a member of a special Task Force on Building Capacity in Primary Care Research organized by the Agency for Health Care Policy and Research (now AHRQ).  I was a member of the Institute of Medicine Panel organized to study the effects of pesticides on health during the first gulf war.  

(4) What do you think would make/has made you an effective Co-Chair of the Steering Group? 

I remain passionate about the important work being done by the Collaboration and willing to work hard to help the organization continue its successes.  I felt that I had a relatively good understanding of the workings of the Collaboration and the key issues facing the Steering Group when I was initially selected as co-chair, and my knowledge of these topics has deepened significantly during the past 18 months.  My longstanding interest in computers and information systems has come in handy during a time when the Collaboration is making major changes in software and web functionality.  The fact that I have extra time on my hands because of my retirement has helped as well. 

(5) What would you like to change about the Collaboration and/or the Steering Group, and why? 

Many of the desired changes that I outlined in my candidate statement last time have come about or are progressing nicely. The only change that has not proceeded as well as I would have liked was my desire to see the Steering Group find better ways to move issues forward between face-to-face meetings.  The technology available to enable remote collaboration and decision making has advanced significantly during the Collaboration’s existence, but our Steering Group practices and procedures have not taken advantage of all of these advances.  A related issue is the recommendation from the Steering Group review that “The Steering Group should take seriously the challenge of improving the effectiveness of its internal communication mechanisms with entities …” - which seems to me to be the largest piece of unfinished Steering Group business arising from that review.  Both issues would benefit from an examination of our current practices and assumptions, a review of some of the new communications options available to us, and some changes in our procedures and use of technology.

6. What would you wish to achieve in the next two years as Co-Chair of the Steering Group?

There are a lot of major changes on the horizon.   A full review of the Collaboration is about to begin.  We are implementing a new and significantly updated version of RevMan,  and working with Wiley Blackwell on changes to the ways that Cochrane reviews are displayed or printed.  CENTRAL is about to undergo a major redesign. We are forming or discussing the formation of new organizational structures (such as the editorial board).  CDSR will soon have an impact factor, which could have important implications for our relationships with our authors and with journals.  Archie and www.cochrane.org continue to evolve and to offer us additional ways to communicate both internally and externally.  I am excited about these changes and the opportunities they will bring.  One of my main goals would be to see that these opportunities could be realized without overwhelming our members or entities and while remaining true to the principles and ideals that have made the Collaboration what it is and have been responsible for our success to date.  

A second goal would be to find the appropriate mix of moving forward with decisions and innovations vs. waiting for the results of the Collaboration review.  I have some concerns that the Steering Group may be tempted to delay decisions pending results of the review.  In some cases, particularly on “big picture” issues this will be the appropriate stance.  However, there will be many issues that will not wait until the review results are available.  I believe that separating decisions appropriately into these 2 categories and moving forward the issues that need decisions will be among the most important roles for the co-chairs during the next 2 years.
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